
 

 

                                                                                                                                           City Hall 

                                                                                                                1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 

           BOARD of SUPERVISORS                                                                  San Francisco 94102-4689 

                                                                                                                                    Tel. No. 554-5184 

                                                                                                                                    Fax No. 554-5163 

                                                                                                                               TDD/TTY No. 554-5227 

 

 

 

 

 
October 22, 2018 

 
File No. 181012 

 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, 4th Floor 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On October 16, 2018, Supervisor Peskin introduced the following legislation: 
 

File No.  181012 
 

Resolution regarding non-renewal of a Mills Act historical property contract 
with RCP LLC, the owner of 690 Market Street, The Chronicle Building, 
Assessor’s Parcel Block No. 311, Lot No. 016 (specifically Assessor’s 
Parcel Block No. 311, Lot Nos. 016-069, 73-74, and 78-79) under Chapter 71 
of the Administrative Code; notifying the Assessor Recorder’s Office of 
such non-renewal; and authorizing the Planning Director to send notice of 
the non-renewal of the historical property contract to the owner and record 
a notice of non-renewal. 

 
This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
 
 By:  John Carroll, Assistant Clerk 
 Government Audit and Oversight Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer 
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planner 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planner 
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Not defined as a project under CEQA Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not result in a direct or indirect physical change in the environment.
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